THIS IS A DECISION PAPER

TO:

HARDIN COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION MEMBERS

FROM:
Nannette S. Johnston
DATE:
February 5, 2010
SUBJECT:
Approval of waiver for policy 03.221
ISSUE

     We currently have a bus driver employed that is a retiree that has returned to work in the same position.  When board policy 03.221 is applied, his hourly rate is $3.53 below what a first year driver is paid.
FACTS

Board policy 03.221 currently limits the amount a classified employee can make upon returning to work.  If the employee retired with 30 years or more of service, they can earn up to a maximum of 75% of their last annual compensation.  If they retired with less than 30 years of service, they can earn up to a maximum of 65% of their last annual compensation.
This current employee retired with less than six years of service and thus is restricted to making $8.97 per hour.  A first year bus driver starts out at $12.50 per hour.  

He is the only currently employed retiree in our district that this policy has effected in such an adverse way.

RECOMMENDATION

I recommend that we waive policy 03.221 for this employee until such time the policy can be more fully studied.  Since the policy was enacted in March of 2002, the laws for classified retirees returning to work have changed and thus a further investigation of this policy is warranted.
RECOMMENDED MOTION


I move that the Hardin County Board of Education waive board policy 03.221 until further study and this employee be paid at the rate of a first year driver effective retroactively to his re-employment date of November 12, 2009.
